

## **Bargo Sportsground Management Committee Meeting**

**Wednesday 25 March 2015**

**Bargo Hall 7.03pm**

**Attendance:** Paul Schaefer – Community  
Julie Merrick – BYTC  
Beth Nolan – BRLFC  
Wayne Southwell – BRLFC  
Peter Mills – BDVHC  
Bruce Tye – Community  
Kathleen Tye – Community  
Tim Morrison – TDCC  
Steven Woodhouse – Visitor  
Robert Hayes – WHRC  
Paul Lynch – YBSC  
David Barrett – Wollondilly Jnr AFL  
Peta Paget – Wollondilly Knights  
Russell Andrews – Wollondilly Knights  
Jenny Harkness – BDHVC  
Peter Czerny – Highland Cruisers

**Apologies:** Error in minutes notation from 22 February 2015, David Barrett omitted from Apologies.

### **Matter arising from previous minutes**

- (a) Shot put pads had been removed months ago from field and rectification has been finalised.
- (b) Spraying of the grass on the trotting track was done to the fence area. Areas missed will be followed up.
- (c) Issue with trees at tennis court need to be followed up.
- (d) Security lights have been authorised to be installed \$500 figure as a guideline above doorways to light outside fenced play area.

Minutes read and accepted Moved Peter Mills 2<sup>nd</sup> Beth Nolan Carried.

### **Treasurer's Report**

As per statement.

Treasurer's report moved for acceptance by Jenny Harkness 2<sup>nd</sup> Paul Lynch Carried.

Jenny had general discussion re bond payments and holding of bonds for all user groups both payments and casual hires she will follow up and advise user groups of the outcomes.

### Correspondence

Benevolent Society – to reimburse the BSGMC for the overpayment of the refunded Bond.  
Information sent to Council in relation to the carrot markers for the field.  
5/02/15 Beth Nolan – re advice of draw field usage times.  
24/03/15 Russell Andrews re Field Marking.  
24/03/15 Danae Launder – re Bond Payments.

Moved for Acceptance Peter Czerny 2<sup>nd</sup> Tim Morrison Carried.

### General Business

1. **Highland Cruisers** – Peter raised moisture issue again. He advised that there is an amount of water bottles in storage in the room that contain liquid. Paul Lynch will follow up. Paul Schaefer to contact Council re moisture monitoring device.
2. **Snr AFL** - New sign close to finished. Turf has been done re pitch. Account to be split 3 ways to cover costs. A big thank you to Russell Andrews for overseeing of the task. Enquiry from Picton Rotary regarding serving alcohol at AFL home games – Licensing and bond are under discussion.
3. **Jnr AFL** – Glad to have the lines marking issue settled with all user groups happy with the position so far. Rotation of training areas was mentioned. AFL did a YouTube presentation to gain some funding for their club/s re “Holden Home Ground Advantage”.
4. **BRLFC** – Carrot marking system has been laid into grounds, Paint marking machine organised also. System works better when field is mowed.
5. **YBSC** – Paul Lynch said they are having a club day reteams and coach allocations. Will contact us when all information is to hand.
6. **TDCC**- Tim Morrison will make enquiries re bond payment at Tahmoor Oval. Prior to next year a pitch inspection will be completed re possible damage caused by recent misuse of pitch area for candle ceremonies.
7. **WHRC** – No issues except missed area with grass treatment – Paul Schaefer will follow up.

Meeting Closed 8.00pm.

**NEXT MEETING: Wednesday 27 May 2015 at 7pm.**